
 

 

 

 

   

  

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
   
 

 

  

 
Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 
 

On Tuesday, the country reflected on the start of the first Lock Down and I feel optimistic that the end of covid related restrictions is 

in sight. Today I was even talking about possible dates for our next sports day and picnic. However, Infection rates are starting to 

level out and it is important that the over 50s take advantage of the vaccination programme as we have heard that supply may be 

affected in the months ahead. I look forward to having my first jab tomorrow - NHS national booking service . 
 

You are in for a treat if your passion is science as that is today’s focus in our newsletter. You can see from the year group pages that it 

is unsurprisingly a very hands-on subject with a lot of speaking and listening, working collaboratively, asking questions, 

experimenting and drawing conclusions. Meet Ms Blake who leads Science at our school on page 3. 
 

Do make sure you check the upcoming calendar dates on page 5. We celebrate Shakespeare’s birthday with a Vocabulary Day on 

Friday 23rd April and when the school is closed for polling day on 6th May we will have Parent Consultations all day via video link. 
 

Reminder for KS2 parents/carers: If your child is struggling to access homework via Teams due to lack of a suitable device, please 

contact the school office as we may be able to loan a device for the short term. 
 

To all in our school community who celebrate Passover from Saturday evening, I hope that your holiday is joyous and delicious. 
 

Have a lovely weekend 

 

Mr Jan M Bless - Headteacher 
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Attendance this week 
                    

Ash 94.64%             1H 95.56%          2A 95.08%           3F 88.84%           4F 94.09%           5G 94.35%           6B 98.10% 

 Birch 95.82%          1K 92.36%           2L 91.14%          3G 90.61%           4H 94.17%          5K 88.65%   6T 95.93% 

 Oak 98.24%            1T 97.97%           2T 99.12%          3W 95.30%           4R 96.19%          5T 97.60%            6Th 94.35% 

 

Well done to Oak, 2T and 6B for best attendance this week. 

 

Overall attendance since Monday 8h March 2021: 95.52% not including FS2 

 

 

 

This week we focused on the Values:  
The following pupils modelled these well: 

Hodia 1H, Momodou 1K, Destiny 1T, Sydnie 2A, Muhammad 2L, Marija 2T, 

Marlon 3F, Nassim 3G, Miah 3W, Tia 4F, Ulkan 4H, Keshaun 4R, Madison 5G, 

Yagmur 5K, Aisha 5T, Brooklyn-Simon 6B, Omer 6T, Mehmet 6TH 

 

 

Millionnaire Readers 

Well done to Nihal, Varun and Arios for reading 1,000,000 words. They each received a 

book voucher. 

In the meantime, class 3F still has the most pupils that complete an Accelerated Reading 

Quiz with Asser being the most prolific reader; will that change next week? 

Madison 5G, Yagmur 5K, Aisha 5T 
Mehmet 6TH, Omer 6T, 

Brooklyn-Simon 6B 

http://www.nhs.uk/covid-vaccination


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

linked to our learning that we have read this week: 

Mia 3F and Mrs. Jones shared a book and a Birthday – Happy Birthday from Breakfast club 

After listening to 'Fly Eagle Fly’, an African Tale, and some African 
folk tales in class, Daniella in 3G was inspired to re-tell a story to 
the class about a sly fox that was told to her by her mum.  
It was about a fox who thought it was smart because it kept eating 
other animals’ food, but everyone else thought it was selfish. 

 
 

https://www.bing.com/aclick?ld=e8reouxVe4j2ZBNdevCJxeBDVUCUyPf4kar_LUxbCwDnuuXvj70AIYoHSifKS7wxQC9hGhMl-QYdmtas9FZCzvSTcpdpFotthzPvxnr73KhcOSyhNRSIzZD1VVdvlmEMgpsUkGDFq1qgpjRxRyac7gMU08urUvLziU2MqNt_szAwoavACvDziEH_93LSxiYZqVR42IzQ&u=&rlid=06d6d8293aa61b669d8db87549c29329


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Through the Hygiene Bank, we have secured £300.00 of health and hygiene products for our food bank.                         

All products will be delivered directly to school for distribution to our families. 

 

Leo Powell – Gangs and Exploitation  

Today the children in Years 5 and 6 had a special assembly led 

by Leo Powell. Leo spoke to the children about the risks of 

grooming and explained how gangs can operate to get them 

involved. 

Class 5G said: 

‘We learnt new things and generally are much more aware of 

the 'stranger danger' element surrounding grooming and 

people using children to sell drugs around.’ 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DATE EVENT YEAR 

01.04 
School breaks up at 1:15pm for EYFS/KS1 and 1:30pm for KS2 for 
Easter 

all 

19.04 Start of Summer Term 1 all 

23.04 Vocabulary Day to celebrate Shakespeare’s Birthday all 

03.05 May Bank Holiday – School closed  

06.05 Polling Day - School closed and Parent Consultations all 

28.05 Inset Day - School closed  all 

31.05 Half Term Break all 

07.06 Start of Summer Term 2  

10  & 11.06 Fluoride varnish program  Nursery to Year 2 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Science, we have been learning about the human 
lifecycle. The first lesson was about sorting out different 
items into two categories: what does and doesn’t a baby 
need for survival.  

We then discussed the 
differences between adults 
and babies and how the 
level of independence and 
choice changes as we get 
older. We compared the 
features of a baby and a 
child and discussed the 
main differences. 

                                        

I have ordered pictures 

of a human at different 

stages in a lifecycle. 

 

We also went on a local walk 

to Wetlands and discussed 

how different habitats provide 

the basic needs for different 

animals and plants. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Covid-19 Vaccinations in Enfield 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COVID-19 vaccinations in Enfield 

Enfield Council is working with NHS organisations, voluntary and community groups and local authorities across North London, 
including Barnet, Camden, Enfield, Haringey and Islington, to deliver the COVID-19 vaccination programme. 
You will be contacted by your GP or the NHS when it’s your turn to come forward. You could receive a text message, phone call or 
letter, inviting you to an appointment. 
 
You should keep your vaccination appointments and arrive at the time and location given to you. It’s very important to have both 
doses of the same vaccine to give you the best protection. 
 
Unless you are aged 50 or over, don’t contact your GP about getting a COVID-19 vaccination. You will be contacted as soon as it’s 
your turn to come forward. 
 
If you are 50 or over and haven’t had the first COVID-19 vaccination dose, you can now arrange an appointment by visiting 
the NHS national booking service. You will be able to choose a time slot and location that suits you. You can also call 119 free of 
charge from 7am to 11pm every day to book an appointment. 
 
Every batch of COVID-19 vaccine undergoes stringent tests to ensure its safety before it can be used. More details on how the 
vaccination is given, safety information and other frequently asked questions can be found on the vaccine page at North Central 
London Clinical Commissioning Group. 
 
Vaccines are our best defence against the virus, but you should continue to follow government guidance to protect yourself and 
your family, even if you have had the vaccine. Keep two metres apart from anyone outside your household or bubble, regularly 
wash your hands for 20 seconds or more, and cover your face and nose when you are in public indoor spaces. 
For more information about the vaccine visit the NHS website. 
 

The vaccination roll out continues to go 

at a good pace in Enfield but compared 

to some areas, Enfield Lock’s uptake is 

20% less than some other areas.  

Booking the vaccination is very easy 

through NHS national booking service. 

 

http://www.nhs.uk/covid-vaccination
https://northcentrallondonccg.nhs.uk/my-health/covid-19/covid-19-vaccinations-in-north-central-london/frequently-asked-questions-faqs/
https://northcentrallondonccg.nhs.uk/my-health/covid-19/covid-19-vaccinations-in-north-central-london/frequently-asked-questions-faqs/
https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/coronavirus-vaccination/coronavirus-vaccine/
http://www.nhs.uk/covid-vaccination


 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Science we learnt about    
the changing state of matter.  

We conducted an 
experiment to 

understand evaporation. 

We plotted graphs 
to show that 

materials boil at 
different 

temperatures.  

We looked at the 
differences between the 

particles of a solid, a liquid 
and a gas. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We went around the school and analysed some of the flowers that were 
growing. We were able to identify the male and female parts. 

 Reproduction of 
plants and animals 

 This half term year 5 have been looking at the ways 
various animals and plants reproduce. We have studied 
and compared the life cycles of different species, noting the 

key stages and changes that take place. 

We planned a guide on how to plant, grow and 
harvest potatoes. Currently, our potatoes are 
chitting, so we they will be ready to plant next 
week! 

In DGR we practiced our retrieval 
skills on a non- fiction text about the 
lifecycle of a butterfly. 

We are artificially propagating a 
plant by watering a stem cutting. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 Enfield Neighbourhood Fund 

Up to £1.4 million will be made available over the next two years to fund a range of 
projects that will improve the day-to-day lives of our communities and 
neighbourhoods, as they recover from the effects of the COVID-19 pandemic. 

The Enfield Neighbourhood Fund has been set up to ensure local communities can raise 
funds from new development, to support the delivery of infrastructure and services, such as 
environmental improvements and new community facilities. It will also allow them to get more 
actively involved in their neighbourhood and help shape its future. 

Please note the bidding process begins on the 10th May. However, lots of information is on 
the link below so why not start the application preparation now.  

Community groups will have the opportunity to access a £1.4 million fund spread over the 
next two years from Enfield Council to help transform their neighbourhoods and create 
positive change. 

Launching this May, Enfield Council is asking groups to prepare proposals that will help 
develop their neighbourhoods and improve the day-to-day lives of communities as the 
borough emerges from the COVID-19 pandemic. 

The Enfield Neighbourhood Fund will offer grants from £10,000 to £60,000 to charities, 
voluntary groups, public bodies, educational institutions and other community groups based 
in the borough. In certain circumstances the Council may consider paying an additional 
contribution from the capital budget to help the delivery of a project where it offers exceptional 
value for money and significant community benefits. 

The Leader of Enfield Council, Cllr Nesil Caliskan, said: “We hope many local organisations 
will take advantage of the funding available. We want to support projects that will make a real 
difference to the lives of people in our communities. We also hope to see a wide range of 
proposals from our diverse communities that will help people get more actively involved in 
their neighbourhoods.” 

Enfield Council is looking to fund innovative projects that will help reduce deprivation, improve 
the environment or widen access to opportunities, such as jobs, training and local services. 
Projects could include improvements to open spaces, new community facilities, a scheme to 
combat loneliness or food-growing initiatives. 

The first bidding process will begin on 10 May and will end on 9 July 2021. The second 

will take place in mid-2022. Read more and apply online. 

 

You can view a list of NCIL project examples (PDF). 

You can also download the Neighbourhood Fund application form (XLS). 

 

https://new.enfield.gov.uk/services/your-council/community-development/#13
https://new.enfield.gov.uk/services/your-council/community-development/#13
https://new.enfield.gov.uk/services/your-council/ncil-project-examples-your-council.pdf
https://new.enfield.gov.uk/services/your-council/enfield-neighbourhood-fund-application-form-2021-your-council.xlsx

